
CP visits Korean National Police
Agency (with photo)

     The Commissioner of Police, Mr Lo Wai-chung, led a five-member
delegation to visit the Korean National Police Agency (KNPA) on March 17.  

     As a highlight of the visit, Mr Lo, on behalf of the Hong Kong Police,
signed a renewed Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) on combating international
crime with the Commissioner General of KNPA, Mr Min Gab-ryong. The renewed
memorandum is a testament to the continuation of strengthening collaboration
and partnership between the two organisations.

     The delegation also visited the Seoul Metropolitan Police Agency, Korean
National Police University and the Korea Internet & Security Agency, where
the delegates discussed strategies on enhancing policing using digital
technologies and combating cybercrimes.

     The delegation returned to Hong Kong today (March 20).

  

http://www.government-world.com/cp-visits-korean-national-police-agency-with-photo/
http://www.government-world.com/cp-visits-korean-national-police-agency-with-photo/
http://gia.info.gov.hk/general/201903/20/P2019032000605_photo_1153226.jpg

